

20th July, 2024



Dear Sir / Madam

## RE: Petition for a Litter Bin on the Foot/Cycle & Bridle path that runs along the back of Bredbury Hall through to Pear Mill

Please find enclosed 258 signatures collected for our petition to have a litter bin placed along the busy Foot/Cycle and Bridle path that runs along the back of Bredbury Hall through to Pear Mill. There is an issue with litter, dog fouling and rats in this area, this is of concern particularly for the houses that are closest to this path.

The council have been approached before about placing a bin on this path when it first opened but we haven't had any success.

As a community we would be grateful if you would take the time to consider this application

I as the petition organiser, I look forward to your response.

Kind Regards,
Leeann Bentley